

OCAL ROUNDIR

NEW YORK, NEW YORK

Ed Smith's Retirement party was held on October 15th at Throggs Neck Country Club. It was a Nostalgic night for Ed, as many of his old friends attended to bid him good will. The evening was planned by Tom Nolan; John Green was the Master of Ceremonies. Richie Hannibode kept everyone laughing with his assortment of hilarious jokes. The



Former Business Agent, Frank Egan presents Ed Smith with golf clubs as former B.A. Edgar Etolz and John Green look on.



Retiring Assistant to the President, Ed Smith is presented gold union card by son, Ed.

highlight of the evening was when Brother Ed Smith, our highly respected member of the Board of Trustees, presented his father with the commemorative gold union and "It is a great honor for me to present this Gold card to my father AND my Brother," said Ed. (See photo.)

Forty two Fishermen took part in the Cod fishing trip out of Montauk Point run by John Walsh for the Tradesmens' Fragernal Association. John says only six cod fish were taken but they had lots of action with pergalls, pollack, blackfish and Bluefish biting. Entertainment on the bus was provided by Roy "Moose" Olsen and His Harmonda.

Bill Dietz and Tom Macchias Extended Benefit Dance was held November 6th. The proceeds of the dance were used for medical coverage for 20 Brothers who had lost protection for themselves and their families due to unemployment.

Frank Sanniola card #886 passed away suddenly on November 26 and recently retired Nick Mancusi also passed away in October. Our condolences to their families.

There will be no sick list printed this month.

Tom Walsh, our former Day Secretary has a change of address. You can reach Tom at 915-A South Drive Terrace, Delray Beach, Florida 33445. His telephone number is 305-272-1683. Any friends visiting the area, give him a call, he would be glad to hear from you.

Jack Wilson has retired from Local ±1. His new address is 199 East McNab Road, Pompano Beach, Fiorida 33060, apt. 211.

Jack has asked me to tell you that he wishes you good health and full employment and that he would like to apologize for this short notice; and if anyone has the patience to drop him a line he would appreciate it.

We have been hearing stories about the World Trade Center (or Twin Towers, in the old days) for years. This is one story that no one would believe, so Bill Nally sent us proof King Kong, Bill Nally and John Conyers, what a Trio. (See photo).



 $L\!-\!Bill$ Nally and $R\!-\!John$ Conyers greeting a friend who just dropped in on them.

Besides King Kong, we have some more fantasy characters this month. Would you believe, Raggety Ann (Mary) Macchia and Raggety Andy (Tom) Macchia, "Little Dutch Boy and Girl-Don and Dottie Gorman and that guy keeping an eye on us is Jimmy Powers and his mumified wife, Mary. This all took place on October 30, Mischief Night in South Jersey. (See photos).



That nice couple down the street, Jim & Mary Powers.

Raggety Ann and Raggety Andy Macchia.



Little Dutch Boy and Girl—Don & Dottie Gorman.

Our Senior member of the Executive Board, Jack Wilson has retired. Also Eddie O'Brien, our Wardon has retired. Good luck Brothers and enjoy your retirement.

Since writing last month's article, iust about all of the Labor backed candidates in this area were elected. O.K., Carter, Moynihan, put the money where your mouth is—maybe things might improve for the working man or we should say the *NOT* working man.

Ed Dempsey